CALAVERAS COUNTY WATER DISTRICT
120 Toma Court ® Post Office Box 846 * San Andreas, CA 95249 * Main Line (209) 754-3543

August 19, 2020

Dear CCWD Customer,

On September 9t", 2020, the water supply to your home will be shut-off from 8:00 am to
4:00 pm to initiate the operation of a new pressure reducing valve station (PRV Station). Once
the water supply is restored to your home you will be under a Boil Water Advisory (please see the
attachment). The Boil Water Advisory is a precautionary measure to protect against any bacteria
that may have entered the system during the installation of the PRV Station. Customers are
advised to boil water before consuming it as long as the advisory is in effect. The Boil Water
Advisory will remain in effect until the District receives two consecutive rounds of absent
bacteriologic samples, which typically takes two days. You can anticipate the boil Water advisory
to be lifted either by automated phone call or door-tag on September 11th, 2020.

The Calaveras County Water District (CCWD) recently installed a new PRV Station in the
Distribution System feeding your home. This PRV Station, which replaces an existing, failing
forty-year-old PRV Station, provides acceptable pressure to your property and opens and closes
to meet the varying water supply needs throughout the year. This new PRV Station will improve
the overall water supply safety and reliability to approximately three-hundred CCWD customers in
your neighborhood.

CCWD is required by the State of California to issue a Boil Water Advisory to customers
whenever incorporating new infrastructure into the water distribution system. The District
appreciates your understanding with this effort and will work as efficiently as possible to ensure
its timely completion. Thank you for your cooperation with this work effort.

Should you wish to discuss further please reach out. | can be contacted either by email at
damonw@ccwd.org or via telephone, 209-754-3306.

Sincerely,

E2n gy L2

Damon Wyckoff, Director of Operations

Attachments: Boil Water Advisory for a portion of the Copperopolis Water Distribution System — (3-9-2020)



